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CEILWART TO BARMOUTH MAJNS REFURBISHMENT 

ARCHAEOLOGICAL MONITORING 

I ntroduction 

In August and September 1996 Welsh Water upgraded the water main between Ceilwart and Barmouth. 

An archaeological assessment was can·ied out in November 1995 (GAT Report No. 18 1), in which 
recommendations were made for marking the perimeter of specific sites to avoid accidenta l damage by 
contractors. Tt was also recommended that if construction works were carried ou L beyond the area 
previonsly disturbed, then those works were to be monitored by a watching brief. 

Methodology 

Trust staff visited the site before work began, and during the course of the refurb ishment work. The last 
s ite v is it took p lace on Tuesday 1st September. The course of the pipeline was walked between the 
covered reservoir at E ithin-fynydd (Slf60022J 65) and Cae-Danie l (SH599 1 1802) to identify any 
possible impact upon the sites previously identified. 

Resu lts 

At the time of the last visi t the works were largely complete, being 400 metres south of E ithin-fynydd. 
T hree open trenches were examined, but all were located along the line of the previous, hand excavated, 
p ipe trench, and no open trenches were noted at any time wh ich had been dug through previous ly 
undisturbed materia l. The method by which the pre-existing pipe was replaced gave rise to some 
surface disturbance in the fo rm of a low ( ::: 1 OOmm high, :: 0.5m wide) ridge produced by the upthrust 
of ground material. T his action, limited to the course of the existing p ipe, did not affect any of the 
archaeological sites listed i.n the gazetteer. 

The actual course of the existing pipel ine was seen to deviate from that shown on the plans at t\:vo 
locations which had some bearing on the known archaeology. The fi rst of these locations was south­
east of Hendre-e irian, covering a length of some 250 metres, where the p ipeline lay some 30 metres 
fuxther west of site I 0 than orig ina lly indicated: consequently there had been no disturbance of that s ite 
by the pipel ine. The second location. some 300 metres sou th of E ith in-fynydd, showed the pipel ine to 
pass between si tes 5 and 6 rather than some 20 metTes further west of site 6, a deviation covering some 
200 metres. East of site 6 the pipeline ran througl1 a gateway and may have or iginally d isturbed the 
west end of site 5, which at best is only a slight feature of dubious integrity. Nonetheless there was 
some soil dumping around the west end of this site during the excavation of one of the access trenches 
and consequently due care was advised when redistributing the material for backfi lling. 

No other sites were deemed to be at threat fiom the cwTent works e ither through excavation of access 
tl·enches or by any vehicular access adjacent to the course of the pipeline. Consequently no t'tmher 
archaeo logicaJ 'vvork was carried out dllring the refurb ishment. 
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